
Dear CLEAR Members, 
After years of supporting CLEAR, its Board and membership, it is with a vision of being of further service to CLEAR that I am honored to submit my candidacy for President-Elect of the Council on Licensure, Enforcement and Regulation. 
With 13 years of experience in professional regulation, I currently serve as Executive Director, Registration, at the College of Physicians and Surgeons of British Columbia. My leadership has centered on advancing regulatory modernization through strategic planning, policy development, and process reform—all grounded in public protection through regulatory excellence.
CLEAR has been central to my professional growth and my commitment to regulatory leadership. I have been privileged to contribute through active participation in my two terms on the CLEAR Board as well as several CLEAR committees and working groups, including the International Relations Committee, Regulatory Agency Administration Committee, and the Annual Educational Conference Program Committee, among others. These experiences have deepened my connection to CLEAR’s values and its role as a global convenor of regulatory thought leadership.
My Priorities as President-Elect
· Advancing Regulatory Excellence and Innovation: I will continue to build on the foundation of innovation and embracing technological advancements that enhance CLEAR’s members' abilities to excel in their roles. 
· Strengthening Strategic Capacity: CLEAR’s strength lies in its ability to look ahead. With a strong background in strategic planning, I will work to ensure the organization continues to deliver long-term value to its members, anticipating change and supporting regulators in times of transformation.
· Fostering Inclusion and Leadership Development: I will continue to champion inclusive leadership and work to broaden pathways for regulatory professionals to lead and thrive.
· Supporting Global Knowledge Exchange: I have seen firsthand how global collaboration can drive smarter, more responsive regulation. I will work to deepen these relationships and create more opportunities for international learning and dialogue.
· Professional Education and Engagement: CLEAR’s training and resources are unmatched. I will advocate for continued investment in professional development programs, ensuring they remain accessible, relevant, and future-ready.
I am energized by the opportunity to help lead CLEAR at a time when regulators face growing complexity, evolving expectations, and new opportunities to lead with integrity and impact. I believe CLEAR is uniquely positioned to help shape a more connected, agile, and inclusive future for regulation—and I am ready to contribute my experience, perspective, and commitment to that work.
Thank you for considering my candidacy.
Corinne de Bruin
Executive Director, Registration
College of Physicians and Surgeons of British Columbia

